
 

 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 
 
TO: Commission Chairman James F. Huston 
 Commissioners Freeman, Krevda, Ober and Ziegner 

FROM: Commission Technical Divisions 

DATE: November 21, 2018 

RE: 30-Day Utility Articles for Conference on Wednesday November 28, 2018 @ 2:00 p.m. 

The following thirty-day filings have been submitted to the Commission. Each item was reviewed by 

the appropriate Commission Technical Divisions and all regulations were met in accordance with 170 

IAC 1-6 Thirty-Day Administrative Filing Procedures and Guidelines. Therefore, the following 

filings listed below and attached hereto are recommended to be considered by the Commission at the 

next conference:  

Attachment 
Number 

30-Day  
Filing No. Name of Utility Company Type of Request Date Received 

1 50229 Indiana Michigan Power 
Company 

Requesting approval of a 
two-year extension of the 
date by which application 
for service under I&M's 
Economic Development 
Rider (EDR) can be made 
from January 1, 2019 to 
January 1, 2021. 

10/26/2018 
 

 



Indiana Utility Regulatory Commission Attachment 1 
 
 

Submitted By:    Jane Steinhauer 
 
 Director, Natural Gas Division 
 
Filing Party: Indiana Michigan Power Company (“I&M”) 
30-Day Filing ID No.: 50229 
Date Filed: October 26, 2018 
Filed Pursuant To: 170 IAC 1-6 
 
Request: I&M is requesting approval of a two-year extension of the date by which 

application for service under I&M’s Economic Development Rider (“EDR”) 
can be made, from January 1, 2019 to January 1, 2021. Furthermore, I&M 
is seeking to extend the EDR stipulation that all billing credits offered under 
the EDR shall terminate no later than December 31, 2025, by two additional 
years to December 31, 2027. 

 
 I&M’s EDR, which was initially approved on April 19, 2017 in Cause No. 

44913, provides discounts for new load of qualifying new or existing 
customers receiving service under I&M Tariffs GS, LGS, LGS TOD, IP, or 
CS IRP-2. I&M states that the continuation of its EDR as proposed will 
further encourage economic development in Indiana by incentivizing 
businesses to locate new or expanded industry in I&M’s service area, which 
should benefit all stakeholders through plant and facilities investments, job 
creation, and preservation opportunities. 

  
Customer Impact: No customer impact is expected. 
 
Tariff Pages Affected: I.U.R.C. No. 17, First Revised Sheet Nos. 31 and 31.1. 
 
Staff Recommendations: I&M has met all requirements for its request.  Staff recommends approval 

of the modified tariff. 
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